
TOWN OF SHARON 
ASSESSORS MEETING MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 2, 2017 
 
10:30 A.M. Called meeting to order.  Present:  Richard B. Gorden, Anne M. Carney, Ellen W. Abelson 

and Mark J. Mazur.  
            

1. The Board signed commitments for Fiscal Year 2016 Supplemental Tax on New 
Construction.          
           

2. The Board denied a Fiscal Year 2017 clause 22 application for exemption.  
      

3. The Board granted Fiscal Year 2012, Fiscal Year 2013 and Fiscal Year 2014 abatements to 
the former owner of parcel # 59-27-1.  These abatements were granted under special 
authority from the state legislative and the Governor.     
          

4. The Board discussed a Fiscal Year 2017 clause 18 application for exemption.   
  

11:00 A.M. The Board conducted a conference call with a Fiscal Year 2017 clause 18 applicant.  
                  
11:20 A.M. The Board concluded their conference call and resumed their Board Meeting.  
   

5. Each Board member received State Conflict of Interest Law material along with 
information about an online mandatory training program from the State Ethics 
Commission.          
  

6. The Board reviewed the Fiscal Year 2016 State Equalization (EQV) Study figures for the 
Town of Sharon.         
            

7. The Board discussed a pending Appellate Tax Board case and approved a settlement 
offer that will be presented by our consultant.      
    

8. The Board took the following actions on Fiscal Year 2017 applications for abatement for 
the owners of the following parcels:       
           
  Parcel # 103-45  Granted     
  Parcel # 132-38-5 Granted     
  Parcel # 132-46-1 Granted     
       

9. The Board noted that the next meeting will be on Wednesday, February 15, 2017              
at 10:30 A.M.          
  

12:01 P.M. Adjourned. 
 


